MINUTES

GENERAL MEETING

NOVEMBER 14, 2019

(32 in attendance)

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Club President Don Haack.

This was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

SECRETARY'S REPORT:

Minutes from the October meeting were accepted following a motion, second and unanimous "yes" vote of the members present.

TREASURER'S REPORT (BOB KENT):

Two checks written:

\$10.00 to Secretary of State Annual Report of Non-profit Status
\$250.00 donation to Moses Lake Food Bank for November
Total amount in Club checking account: \$9,982.57
MLCCC annual membership dues will remain at \$15.00 and will be due in January.

WEBMASTER'S REPORT (PAUL BOEHM):

Everything is up to date, including the member roster.

Paul reminded our new Club Vice President, Jim Darby that he is still waiting for a picture of his car to publish on the website.

GUESTS:

None present

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS:

Paul Boehm

Marcie Ostenberg

David Robins

NEW BUSINESS:

Event Chairman, Tim Jones, passed around a sign-up sheet, "Moses Lake Classic Car Club Places You Always Dreamed of Visiting", for members to use to write down ideas for future cruises.

Darin Hendrickson spoke about his diagnosis and subsequent treatment of pancreatic cancer this past August. He has already endured a 10-day hospital stay, two surgeries, and multiple rounds of chemotherapy. He is facing another surgery (Whipple Procedure) and additional chemotherapy in the near future.

Amy said there is a closed (by invitation only) Facebook group called "Darin's Medical Updates" for anyone who is interested in following his progress. This has been a test of faith for Darin and Amy and their family. Let's keep them in our thoughts and prayers as they go through this very difficult time.

The Executive Board met on November 5th. Topics of discussion included the Sick Boys car club having an interest in taking over the annual car show and Don Haack's proposal of having a Christmas get-together at a local restaurant (e.g., Pillar Rock) wherein the Club would pay for a portion of each member's meal. It was decided that it's too late in the year to plan such an event for 2019. Later in 2020, it will be put to a vote by the Club to see if there is any interest.

After the Board meeting, Paul Boehm and Don Haack spoke to Larry Camden at his business, Shade Tree Customs about his interest in taking over the car show. He is being made aware of the costs, time and effort required to put on a show.

Bob Kent said the Club has received its very first card of the Christmas season. It came from the Moses Lake Food Bank. They are looking for donations to support their move to a new location near Grape Drive and SR17.

Thank you to Dave Church of Wesco, who has volunteered again this year to deliver food and the Club's check to the Moses Lake Food Bank.

Clay Crook says, since the "lowriders" (Sick Boys Car Club) are taking over the show, we should support them by attending their show.

Congratulations to this year's Dessert Contest Winners:

1st Place – Lemon Bars (Judy Kent)

2nd Place – Pecan Pie Nuggets (Ann Robins)

3rd Place – Pumpkin Drop Cake (Karen Crook)

Thanks to everyone who participated!

A salute to Judy Kent for the lovely Veterans Day themed table decorations and yummy treats! Thank you to all the veterans for your service!

<u>50/50 WINNER:</u>

\$29 was won by Ann Edwards

DOOR PRIZES:

Pen & flashlight set (donated by Karen Crook) was won by Bob Duffin "Sports Car Chronicle" Book (donated by LaDell Yada) was won by Diana Jacobson CAR OF THE MONTH:

Vicki Jones

Gordon Harris shared a heart-warming story about his son Ryan, who had lived through and been affected by the Las Vegas shooting in October 2017. He recently returned there to participate in a union event for postal employees. During a visit to a local restaurant, he was approached by a woman who asked if he was Ryan Harris. She said she recognized him because his was the last face she saw before she lost consciousness as the result of being shot. Ryan had used his bandana to try and stop the bleeding to her face. She underwent surgery and has since recovered from her injuries, except for some scarring – but Ryan's face was forever imprinted in her memory and she wanted to thank him for his kindness.

For anyone who is interested, the **Christmas Ag Parade** will take place the first Friday in December.

The next Club meeting will take place on December 12th.

Reminders:

- Food or monetary donations for Moses Lake Food Bank
- Gift exchange (\$15 suggested limit). Be sure to label your gift with "lady", "man", or "either".
- Candy contest bring your best entry for a chance to win a cash prize!

Motion was made, seconded and carried to officially close the meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:27 pm by Club President Don Haack after he wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving!